## Williams Matthew

From: Michel Sharon

**Sent:** 06 December 2012 14:41

To: Hill Eleanor

**Subject:** Enderby Parish Council Meeting - 14.11.12

Please see below e-mail.

Sharon

Sharon Michel
Divisional Administrator
Leicester, Leicestershire and Rutland Division
East Midlands Ambulance Service
The Rosings, Forest Road, Narborough, Leicester, LE19 3EQ

Tel: 0116 286 9368 Internal: 69368 Fax: 0116 286 9396

E-mail: sharon.michel@emas.nhs.uk

From: Reynolds Nick

**Sent:** 19 November 2012 09:48

To: Thompson Karlie

Cc: Michel Sharon; King2 Simon

Subject: RE: Last night

Hi Karlie,

Apologies for the delay, I had a slight password issue over the weekend. The meeting was fine, and in truth the group deemed the proposals to be beneficial to the local community.

The feedback was limited, but kindly collated by PTL Simon King – who I took for support. This was as follows:

Q: The issue was raised that we recently took 20 minutes to respond to a child fitting.

A: We aim to hit 75% of life threatening calls within 8 minutes, we hope that such examples would reduce under the proposals offered by EMAS.

Q:The question was asked regarding target times and how we respond to emergencies. – A8 & A19

A: Brief explanation was offered along with an information leaflet. I did explain that we are a performance driven service and this would be the underlying thread behind any proposal.

Q:Security issues were raised about the location of CAPs – explained risk assessments/location etc

A: There was concern that portacabin type stand by points could be a target for anti-social behaviour etc. I advised that CAP's are still on the drawing board, but would be appropriate for purpose. I also clarified that the temporary structures are just one of a number of ideas.

Q: The councillors stated that there is no real public interest on ambulance closures in Enderby and they would be happy for Narborough Ambulance Station to close.

A:I explained that we would be looking at whatever model provided the best level of care for the local community, and that may mean old sites are closed.

Q: The question was asked how & in what order the CAPs would be filled – prioritise A: In line with our current model of listing in order of priority.

I was also asked if the presentation was being done at Narborough Parish Council, there next meeting is on 20/11/2012, the person to contact is Trina Heggs – 0116 286 3008.

I hope this is what you are looking for. Any questions just give me a shout.

Nick